
 

Notification about General Entrance Examinations for 
Graduate School of Global Environmental Studies 

during and after the 2023 Academic Year  
 

The Graduate School of Global Environmental Studies will make the following changes in the selection process   
for the general entrance examinations held during and after the 2023 academic year.  
  
【Master’s program】
1. Selection method  
 Written examination will not be conducted.  
 Interview will be conducted in person. For applicants living overseas, interview will be conducted online using 

an application such as Zoom, etc.  
 Applicants can choose the language for the interview (English or Japanese)  
 Contents of the interview will be as follows:  

Knowledge of global environment; knowledge of the study area of the applicant’s choice; research and 
study plans after admission; qualities and abilities required by the admission policy; the contents of 
application documents.  

  
2. Application documents  
 "Essay" will be added. (The theme will be provided by each study area and be stated in the application 

guidelines)    
 “Copy of bachelor’s thesis” and the “essay” on a topic of one’s choice (for career-track admissions) will be 

abolished.  
 English score (TOEFL, etc.) needs to be submitted at the time of application.  

  
3. Other  
 Special selection for international students (for general entrance examinations) will be abolished.  

  
【Doctoral program】
1. Selection process  
 Interview will be conducted in person. For applicants living overseas, interview will be conducted online using 

an application such as Zoom, etc.  
 Applicants can choose the language for the interview (English or Japanese)  

  
2. Application documents  
 English score (TOEFL, etc.) needs to be submitted at the time of application.  

  
  
*For more details, refer to the application guidelines scheduled to be posted on our website in late April, 2023.  


